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October 10, 2019 

TO: Chair & Members, Toronto & East York Community Council 

FROM: Councillor Josh Matlow 

RE: TE9.20 Demolition Application - 587 Oakwood Avenue 

It was brought to my attention by City staff that an application had been submitted to the City to 
demolish the building containing Prayer Outreach Ministries. There is no option provided within the 
by-law to allow Community Council or the local councillor to oppose the demolition. 

As part of the demolition permit application, there is a requirement in the former City of York by-
law allowing Community Council to consider granting conditions on any approval. I encourage 
Community Council to support the recommendation that includes entering into an agreement with 
the City to provide a beautification plan to be registered on title.  

Sincerely 

Josh Matlow 
City Councillor 
Toronto – St. Paul's 
www.joshmatlow.ca 
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